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October 2017 Newsletter  
 

Willard City Corporation 

80 W 50 S, PO Box 593 – Willard, UT 84340 

435-734-9881 Website:  www.willardcity.com     

Hours: 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

Attention: ALL Willard CERT Trained Personnel, 

 Changes are constant – and so it is within the CERT program.  

 There are new emphasis features within the CERT program. CERT 

instruction and certification requirements have changed. 

 It is our hope to keep pace with these changes. Sue Anderson and her 

crew are continually upgrading and improving our current CERT Training 

certification procedures. We want to insure that our Willard CERT Team is the 

greatest and best in the Country.  (Okay, Okay – in the State). Because of these 

new procedures we will NOT be holding the regular CERT Basic Training classes 

this Fall. The Basic CERT course will be taught, as usual, in the Spring 2018. 

 The Fall 2017 Training Class time will HAVE REGULAR AND REFRESHER 

CLASSES FOR PREVIOUSLY CERTIFIED CERT MEMBERS.  To maintain CERT 

CERTIFICATION – each CERT member is required to complete refresher 

classes annually.  We will provide these refresher classes during our normal fall 

training dates.  CERT members will have the option to pick and choose from the 

classes that are offered. See the back for more information. 
 

WILLARD COMMUNITY HALLOWEEN PARTY  
(TRUNK OR TREAT) 

Jennifer Johnson has volunteered to organize 

the Willard Community Halloween Party (Trunk or 

Treat) this year.  The event will be held on Tuesday 

October 31st beginning at 6:00 p.m. This event is put 

on solely from donations of money and candy from 

the community. Donations can be dropped off at the Willard City Offices 80 

W 50 S between 9:00 am and 5:00 pm Monday thru Friday and it is requested 

all donations be in by Friday, October 28, 2017,  They would like to have 50 

trunks this year!!! If you are interested in volunteering or sign up to have a 

trunk please contact the Willard City Offices 435-734-9881, Jen Johnson 435-

730-6434 or Savanna Hansen 435-730-2387 * No face masks please for adults 

or children. 

SENATOR MIKE LEE MOBILE OFFICE 

U.S. Senator Mike Lee’s staff will be available in Willard at the City 

Offices on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 from 12:30 PM – 2:00 PM. They invite 

you to share your concerns and comments and offer  help with federal 

agencies. 

Garbage Pick-up 

We ask residents to have their garbage out on Sunday night to insure 

pick-up on Monday morning. If the regular driver is unable to make 

the route, they will have drivers from other routes fill in and have 2 

trucks in the area. This results in pick-up much sooner, especially on the West side of town.  

 

Happy Halloween! 
Upcoming  

Events 
 October 5 

Planning Commission 6:30 p.m. 

October 9 

Columbus Day Office Closed 

Garbage pick-up Monday Oct. 9 

October 12 

City Council – 6:30 p.m.  

October 19 

Planning Commission 6:30 p.m. 

October 24 

Early voting begins. (See details 

below) 

October 26 

City Council 6:30 p.m.  

October 31  

Trunk or Treat 6:00 p.m. Willard City 

Central Park 

 

The agendas for the meetings are 

posted at City Hall and on the State 

of Utah Public Meeting Notice 

website at www.utah.gov/pmn. 

 
 

Important 

Announcements 

2017 General Election 

The 2017 General Election will 

be held on Tuesday November 

7, 2017. The polls will be open 

from 7:00 am-8:00 pm. 

Early Voting will be held at the 

Willard City offices from 

October 24- November 3, 2017. 

Hours are 9:00 am-5:00 pm, 

Monday – Friday.  For Voter 

Registration information 

contact the County Clerk’s 

office at 435-734-3393 or visit 

www.vote.utah.gov . 

 

 

 

http://www.willardcity.com/
http://www.utah.gov/pmn
http://www.vote.utah.gov/
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BURN PERMITS 

 Burn Permits - NO BURN PERMITS WILL BE ISSUED UNLESS THE CLEARING INDEX IS ABOVE 500 for Airshed 4. Links 

to check the index are available at www.willardcity.com  or by calling the Box Elder County Fire Marshal at 

435-734-3345. The Division of Air Quality regulates this, not the County Fire Marshal.  If the Burn Index is not 

above 500 on the day you want to burn do not call for a burn permit.  

 

DEPARTMENTS 

 Streets, Sewer and Water-  

o Water – Water Meters – The snow season is coming upon us. As the snow flies please make sure our 

meters are accessible in case of an emergency. Temperatures are beginning to fall. Be sure to properly 

winterize sprinkling systems to avoid broken lines and costly leaks. Pay attention to the usage on your 

water bill. Get a good idea of what your average usage is and compare it from month to month! 

o Sewer- Property owners are responsible for the sewer line from the home to the clean out at or near the 

property line. Make sure sewer cleanouts are cut off at ground level and capped or protected to avoid 

breaking them off and protecting them from debris which can block the line.   

o Streets – Please keep the city right of way clear of debris and remember to move trailers 

and vehicles well off the road. We hate to say the “s” word, but we do need to get ready 

for it! 

 Police  

o Chief Loveland reminds residents once again to call dispatch 435-734-3800 Option 0 (or 911 if it is an 

emergency)   to report thefts, request VIN verifications, or any other reason you need a police officer to 

respond. City office personnel do not have direct contact with the officers.  

 

MORE……. 

The Brigham City Senior Center offers many activities for individuals 60+. Check out their most current 

newsletter at http://brighamcity.utah.gov/senior-center.htm  

 

Check out the Bear River Health Department website at http://www.brhd.org/ for many special activities 

and for the services they offer. They are now offering flu shots!  

http://www.willardcity.com/
http://brighamcity.utah.gov/senior-center.htm
http://www.brhd.org/

